
PFFPOA Annual Meeting

December 6, 2014

Little River Community Center

The meeting was called to order by President Harry Weinhofer at  9:07 a.m. with a prayer.

Opening Remarks

Harry thanked members for coming and he thanked board members for their service. 
New members introduced themselves.

Secretary's Report

Ed Hauschild announced that the minutes of the 2013 meeting are posted on the 
association web site. He asked for any questions or comments or for a request that the 3 
page document be read. The minutes were accepted as posted.

Treasurer's Report

Barb Harrah reported that we stayed within budget. All assessments have been collected.
The only line items over budget were office supplies, paved and gravel road 
maintenance, and the insurance premium. Snow removal was under buget by $4700.  
Additional income came from a donation by Bill and Rosalie Hale.

The projected year end surplus of about $9,300 will be used to build the emergency fund 
toward the desired $70,000 level. After that, any additional funds can be used for 
improvements such as the paving of gravel roads.

We now have an association credit card – primarily to pay for web hosting.

The treasurer's report is appended as Attachment 1. It was accepted as presented.

Committee Reports

The Roads Report presented by Harvey Adler is appended as Attachment 2.

• Additional comments and questions.

Partial gravel was added to Butterfly and Sunflower. More will be added as a 
part of next year's maintenance.

Recent work on Pisgah Forest Drive brought up larger gravel that is hard to 
walk on. This was done to redistribute gravel that moved due to usage.

Requests

Add reflectors on Pisgah Forest Drive just above the power lines to 
improve nighttime visibility.

Install a stop sign for cars leaving Forest Park Court onto Pisgah Forest
Drive.

Change the street sign at PFD and Ridgeview. Entry to Ridgeview is 
not clear.

Striping has not been done because of the difficulty is finding 
someone to do it. Suggestion – check for recommendation from 
businesses who stripe their lots. Look into buying our own equipment 



next year. 

Architectural Control presented by David Adams

• The only new application was for a garden shed. Information on architectural 
control is on the web site.

Audit presented by Wannetta Carey

• The audit was done in mid November – no problems

Insurance presented by Warren Alston

• Annual cost is $960 for basic liability covered. We are now insured by Auto Owners 
out of Asheville.  Warren will shop for the best rate.

• We will provide info on coverage on our the web site.

Firewise presented by John Davis

• There was less blow down last winter, so clean-up was less expensive.

• We will send emails with information on firewise clean-up. April is the clean-up 
month with chipping done in early May. 

Website presented by Ed Hauschild

• Last year, we thanked Joyce Adams for many years of service in keeping our web 
site up to date. We announced that Russell Lee would take over. Russell had an 
accident and he was unable to continue. So, Bill Harrah and I stepped in. We 
simplified the site and brought it up to date. We did this using free software 
development tools. There was no cost to the association. Ed plans continue 
keeping the site current.

Beautification Harry Weinhofer

• We don't have a committee leader.

• Bev and Jim Callen have kept the entrance in order. We thank them. 

Annual Picnic 

• Attendance is dropping.  Do we need more publicity? A phone tree? Charge no 
shows a $5 fine? (ha) 

• The location could be changed from Holmes to the Community Center or the 
McDonald Court cul-de-sac.

• According to a show of hands, a summer picnic preferred over a winter pot-luck.

• Jim Phillips and Elaine Long volunteer to manage the picnic in 2016. Barb will 
manage for one more year.

• We will add budget money under Annual Meetings to support the picnic.

• We will hold next years picnic at the community center. Josie will make the 
reservation.

Old Business

None

New Business



• Proposed 2015 Budgets / Assessments

The proposed budget is appended as Attachment 3.

Assessments will increase from $465 to $525 for a house and $155 to $175 
for a lot. This is being done so that we can increase the rate of maintaining 
paved roads.

Budget accepted

• Hunting

Harry observed people building a tree stand for hunting along the power 
lines. He told them that they can't use our property to access the area.

We  will add a policy statement to the web site to indicate that hunting and 
target shooting are discouraged.

• Handling of Emergency Situations

The board needs authority to overspend the budget in case of an 
emergency. The audit committee already has responsibility for fiscal 
oversight. We propose that in addition to the audit, they also can approve 
such spending by the board.

The proposal is accepted.

The Audit Committee membership is increased to handle the new 
responsibility. Wannetta Carey will continue to handle the annual audit. 
Additional members  Norton Carey, Rosalie Hale, and Bill Harrah will handle 
emergency spending approvals.

• Questions and Concerns from the floor

People parking in the grass near entrance are causing damage. Should we 
add a gravel pull-off area or is it better to discourage parking with signs or 
blockage?

We need a sign strategy. Too may signs at the entrance are ugly

It takes a community watch to enforce our policies.

Keep the gate to the reserve closed. If observed to be open, let Harry know. 
The road to the reserve is growing in. It could use gravel, weed killer, and 
lopping.

Too many are people driving in the middle of the road. Striping is needed.

• Election of Officers

Warren Alston and Ed Hauschild are re-elected.

The meeting is adjourned at 10:44 a.m.

Following the open meeting, the board met to determine assignments for next 
year.

No change in roles. This will be confirmed at the next board meeting.

Next board meeting – Tuesday, Feb 10th  at 10:00 am
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